Dear Prospective Players and Parents,

Welcome to the basketball season!  The next few days are some of the most difficult days for both student-athletes and coaches.  Making personnel decisions and determining who will be playing on the boys’ basketball team this year is an arduous task that presents many difficult decisions.  These are important, yet difficult decisions made by the coaching staff in the best interest of the entire basketball program.  The boys’ basketball teams are the hardest teams to make in school due to shear numbers.  Each team will be comprised of 10-12 players.  Typically more than fifty (30) boys tryout for the team. As you can see, a spot on the team is quite an achievement that is hard earned.  Please understand that we, as coaches, do not pretend that it is harder for us than it is for either the prospective players or their parents.  But we ask that you recognize that it is not easy for us either.  The days of tryouts provide for some of the most difficult decisions and some of the most sleepless nights of our season.


We feel that we have always done a good job explaining our criteria verbally for making or not making the team to our players.  However, we wanted to put those criteria in writing.  We wanted to provide parents with this information as well so that we are all on the same page.


Here are the criteria we use in trying to decide who makes the team (in no particular order):

1.   Production

2.   Attitude

3.   Effort

4.   Understanding of the Game

5.   Athletic Ability

6.   Conditioning/Agility

7.   Basketball Skills

8.   Positioning and Versatility

9.   Grades and Other School Related Areas


An important note: For returning players, there is one criterion that trumps all other criteria.  That criterion is improvement.  The first question that we as coaches ask when we are dealing with returning players is, “Is this player a better player now than they were at the end of last season?”  It is a requirement that players in our program improve from year to year (both on and off the court).  We expect that our players mature both as players and as people from year to year.

 We pride ourselves in having our gyms and weight room open more than any other school in the area during the off-season.  We also pride ourselves in having opportunities such as AAU in the spring and team camps in the summer.  All of these are simply opportunities that we provide to our players where they can improve as an athlete and as a basketball player.  We feel we owe it to our players to provide these opportunities since we ask that all of our returning players show improvement.

We also want to explain how the selection process works.  Personnel decisions are made by the entire basketball staff with ultimate responsibility resting with the varsity head coach.  A panel of  two to three basketball staff members observes tryouts and evaluates players in each of the above categories.  Teachers and other school personnel are also consulted to comment on each player.  After gathering all data, the coaching staff has a “round table” discussion to determine what is ultimately best for the entire boys’ basketball program and who makes each team.  As mentioned, the varsity head coach has the ultimate responsibility in all personnel decisions for the boys’ basketball program.       


We hope that you understand our criteria and selection process.  We appreciate you trying out for our team.  Remember, the BASKETBALL TEAM is the hardest team in the school to make.  If you don’t make the team, please don’t be discouraged.  We encourage players to continue working on their skills and to try out again.  We would welcome the opportunity for you to still be a part of the program. We are always in need of team managers to help with stat collection, filming and other important roles for the program. The coaching staff prides itself on being committed to any boy who has a sincere desire to become a better player, whether he is in the program or not.  Again, our weight room and gyms are open to everyone in the offseason and open more than any other school’s in our area.  Good luck in tryouts…play hard and have fun!!


Please sign and return this letter.  Signing this letter is an acknowledgement that you have read and discussed this letter as a family.  Not returning this letter signed will affect your chances of making the team.

_________________________________        __________________________________

Parent/Guardian Signature                                Player Signature


